RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on June 21, 2017 and was attended by Deputy Superintendent Christopher Flanagan; Corporal Kevin Gallagher; Bill Cassidy, Public Works Field Leader; Commissioner Philip Ahr, Commissioner James Higgins, Amy Kaminski, Gilmore and Associates Traffic Engineer; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Programming; Lori DeNicola, Administrative Assistant, John Nelson, and Toni Bailey, Radnor residents.

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JUNE 21, 2017, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Installation of a crosswalk or a traffic signal indicating pedestrians attempting to cross at Skunk Hollow Park near the Saw Mill Bridge.

Staff Traffic recommends a site visit with the Police Department, Parks and Recreation, Amy Kaminski, and the Public Works Department, to evaluate the various options. Staff Traffic reports no incidents or other complaints at this pedestrian crosswalk.

2. Albert Murphy is requesting traffic restrictions on Belrose Avenue.

Staff Traffic recommends sending a letter to the state to see if GPS apps can be updated to bridge height restriction. Bill Cassidy, Public Works Field Leader, reports bridge height warning signs are in place and very visable. Mr. Murphy specifically requests trucks stuck at bridge to have advance warning. This will prohibit from turn around at Belrose Lane and Glenmary Road.

3. Paul Atkins is requesting a traffic signal be added to Lancaster Avenue at the Pembroke Road intersection.

Staff Traffic recommends following up with Paul Atkins to confirm his specific concerns.

4. School student pick up traffic at Saint Katharine's on Midland Avenue.

Staff Traffic recommends setting up a meeting with Saint Katharine's to review better traffic flow problems. Staff Traffic also reports that Radnor Middle School traffic contributes to this issue as well on a daily basis during the school year.

5. The Main Line Chamber Foundation requests permission to hold their Annual Main Line Chamber of Commerce 5K to be held on Sunday, September 10, 2017 at 8:30 AM.

Staff Traffic recommends the approval of the Main Line Chamber of Commerce 5K.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Renae Geary is requesting a stop sign at the intersection of Barley Cone Lane and Buckingham Road.

Staff Traffic states it does not meet warrants for a stop sign. The resident at 123 Buckingham Road will be requested to cut back bushes to increase sight distance. Highway Patrol Officer Lacey has contacted the resident.

2. Traffic calming on County Line Road related to the intersections of Montrose Avenue and Roberts Road.

Staff Traffic recommends Amy Kaminski following up with Steve Norcini.